MINUTES OF SPARKWELL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
held on 14th December 2021 at Sparkwell Parish Hall

Present: Cllrs Peacham, Pearson-Bunt, Webb, Lee, McEwing, May, Millford and Harvey
Sophie Jones (Clerk)

In attendance: Cllr Baldry (SHDC), Alex Dawson (Tungsten West)

Part 1 (Open to the Public)

185/21	       Apologies for Absence
None

186/21	Agreement of the Agenda between Parts I and II
All agreed. Councillors noted that one item of business would be considered in Part II of the meeting.

187/21	Declarations of Interest 
None

188/21	County Councillor’s Report
No update from Cllr Hart

189/21      District Councillor’s Report
Cllr Baldry reports a briefing from South Hams District Council. Waste is getting better with not as many failures as previously, but the contractor is still not fulfilling contract. He adds that they will not be collecting Christmas trees this year. 
Cllr Baldry noted that both himself and Cllr Thomas still have a Sustainable Fund available in which an application can be put forward for. Money can be given for green projects, such as tree planting, etc. Applications will be accepted up until the end of January 2022. Any fund money given needs to be spent by the end of the next financial year. 
Regarding garden waste, Cllr Baldry has reiterated that at some point garden waste will be collected again, but unsure when. He’d still like to arrange a one-off final collection for winter but it is proving difficult to find a contractor to do the work. Cllr Baldry asks parishioners to please not put garden waste into their food waste bins as it won’t be effective. Cllr Baldry welcomes any ideas or suggestions people may have for a one-off garden waste collection, can be more than one contractor but they will need to collect all the waste, not just specific areas.

190/21     Public Forum
No comments


191/21	Hemerdon Mine
Alex Dawson presents an update from the previous month at Tungsten West. He reports that in the last two years, there have been no on-site incidents that have led to employees being hurt and having time off. They have had feedback regarding lighting and have resolved that issue by installing timers and inwards facing lighting. The lights will now remain on between the hours of 7am and 7pm. TW now have 58 employees at the mine, which is an increase in numbers to support the construction at the front of the facility. The team continue to support the Section 73 Planning Application and are working on community feedback. There will be a period of public consultation in February 2022 in which several subject matters will be covered with specialists, such as widening roads, screening, etc. TW continue to ship aggregates off-site and there are a number of stockpiles they have been scalping to produce. They are commissioning the AggWash in the pit and undertaking noise monitoring to validate the noise models previously produced. They have been working closely with SHDC and Environmental Health Officers on that work. 
Cllr May has noted that some lorry movements have been noticed outside of the agreed 7am until 7pm time frame. Alex has noted it and added that the lorry movements may change to 7am until 5pm, 5 days a week. He also explains there is a proposal in place to put a monitor/s within the community to keep an eye on dust levels. The monitors will collect filters to check the composition of materials in the air. They were in place previously and are an offering from the mine to check dust levels.
Cllr Peacham has had his first complaint of LFN. Alex doesn’t know what caused it so will investigate further. 
Cllr Peacham and Alex also discuss the relationship of the SPC and TW going forward. Cllrs would like to be kept in the loop to enable the knowledge to be relayed back to the parishioners. Effectively SPC and TW are neighbours so an open forum between the two would be beneficial for all involved. SPC will communicate any future news regarding blasting, consultations, forums, etc on the website and Facebook page. All agree on a proactive working relationship, beginning with a visit to TW in which the Cllrs can gain understanding on the logistics of the mine. The SPC want to see the benefits that the mine brings to the community. Alex agrees and will set up a date in the New Year for the tour of TW to happen.
Cllr Peacham also asks Alex about the steps TW have taken to mitigate the impact of deer. Alex says there is a proposal in place, but it is currently being finalised. They are currently focusing on fencing as a deterrent.
Alex left the meeting at 19.57

192/21	Community Fibre 
Cllr Pearson-Bunt provides a briefing on Community Fibre. They are still in the process of rigging up fibre for the nine properties that were cut off by the fallen tree. The tree has been removed now and the tenants ejected but the process is ongoing. The deadline for installation is 16th December 2021.

Cllr Baldry left meeting at 20.25


193/21  	Climate Change
a. Cllr McEwing reports that the hedgehog signs are mostly in place now. The sign by The Treby Arms needs to be moved as it’s not very visible at night. 
b.  and c. items will be moved to next month’s agenda

194/21	Neighbourhood Planning 
Nothing to report – will revisit at next meeting.

195/21       Minutes
Councillors considered the minutes of the meeting on the 9th November 2021
RESOLVED - unanimously that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held 9th November 2021 be approved and signed

196/21	Planning 
a. Planning Application Ref: 4158/21/FUL Comments by 16th December 2021
Applicants Name: Mr Peter Bastin
Description: Extend the floor plans to further enhance the approved dwelling (1039/18/FUL)
Address: Hen House, New Park Road, Smithaleigh, Plymouth PL7 5AX
RESOLVED – SPC believe the planning purpose doesn’t fit criteria for the house and location

b. Planning Application Ref: 4381/21/CCN Comments by 23rd December 2021
Applicants Name: Mr Steve Lissemore – The Camping and Caravan Club
Description: Caravan Club notification of proposed exempted campsite Ref No. THS3861 comprising 70 units per night operating from 27.05.2022 to 06.06.2022
Address: Newnham Park, Plympton PL7 5BN
RESOLVED – No Comment

197/21	Road and Snow Warden 
Nothing to report

198/21        Update List of Councillor’s Responsibilities
Will revisit the Councillor’s Responsibilities when the new Cllrs join SPC. Cllr Harvey has been suggested to potentially look after Boringdon Camp.

199/21	Chairman’s Business
Nothing to report

200/21	Correspondence 
Clerk reported the following;
1. Request from Lindsay Turpin the editor of Plym Links for any editorial with or without photos that we’d like to feature. Deadline is the 7th January.
2. Devon County Council is considering how to improve the cycle and pedestrian movements over the A38 at Deep Lane Junction, and is undertaking an online public consultation which began yesterday to get views on three potential options identified to deliver a new route. The three options being consulted on include a route to the west of Deep Lane Junction, a route alongside the existing bridge at Deep Lane Junction, and a route to the east of Deep Lane Junction. The public consultation will run between 13th December 2021 and 23rd January
3. I have been asked when Sparkwell became a parish. 
ACTION - Cllr Harvey has a history book on Sparkwell so will check.
4. Lastly, with the rise in Covid cases across England, we have been advised to delegate power to the Clerk for essential business. 
RESOLVED – Unanimously that the Clerk be given delegated powers in case of return to virtual meetings.

201/21      Finance
a.  RESOLVED – Unanimously that the draft Budget for 2022/23 be approved
b.  RESOLVED – Unanimously that the Precept Demand for 2022/23 be approved
c.  RESOLVED – Unanimously that the budget analysis and bank reconciliation for November 2021 be approved

202/21     Payments and Receipts
a.  Cllrs reviewed and RESOLVED to approve the list of payments for November 2021

203/21      New Councillor Appointments
Cllr Peacham read out the following report regarding the availability of three vacancies on the SPC;
Following an advertising campaign across the Parish, we have been fortunate in gaining a number of expressions of interest from local residents. We have three casual vacancies and have attracted five applicants. Following consultation with our advisory body, Devon Association of Local Councils, we have been advised to conduct a structured selection process in order to satisfy the Local Government rules involved in recruiting to a casual vacancy.
In order to conduct this process all councillors have been invited to join the selection panel and Cllrs Peacham, Pearson-Bunt and Mc Ewing have conducted telephone interviews. The interviews have explored the applicants’ general interest and awareness of the of the parish council activities and in particular considered each candidate’s recent community activity and ability to support the key themes SPC has identified as priorities in the areas of;  climate change/wildlife initiatives, responding to the tungsten mine consultations, developing a neighbourhood plan and supporting under represented areas of the parish.
Although all candidates were offered the opportunity to be interviewed at a timing to suit them, one candidate declined, preferring to be assessed on their expression of interest form, CV and contribution made at meetings.
The panel have carefully explored the merits of all candidates and found that some demonstrated current activity and particular skills and strengths, both across-the-board and in our priority areas. All candidates expressed an interest in actively supporting the neighbourhood plan development process. All councillors have been offered feedback. 
The Parish Council will be invited to vote using a voting form and the panel are happy to answer any questions.
The parish council would all like to express our thanks to all candidates for their interest and participation in the process and hope that they will continue to maintain an involvement with local community issues even if not selected on this occasion.

Recommendation
The panel recommends that the following be appointed; Tina Hutton-Fellowes, Andrew Hartley and Edwin Harris
A vote was taken for each of the five candidates using voting slips, with Tina Hutton-Fellowes, Andrew Hartley and Edwin Harris all receiving the majority vote. The remaining two candidates are invited to remain actively involved in the council by becoming part of a sub-committee or involved in the Neighbourhood Plan.

RESOLVED – Tina Hutton-Fellowes, Andrew Hartley and Edwin Harris will all be invited to officially join the Sparkwell Parish Council
ACTION – Cllr Peacham will contact the five candidates with the results of the open and democratic vote.

204/21	Date of next meeting 
The next meeting will be held at 7pm on 11th January 2022 in Hemerdon Village Hall. 

Meeting closed at 21.22
This is a true and accurate record of the meeting.

Signed ……………………………………………………………….

Name ………………………………………………………………..   Date …………………………………………..



	
Minutes 14/12/21		Page 6 of 7

